Band Parent Organization 	
2016/17 School Year
04/03/2017
Our eight meeting this school year was called to order by Chairman Josh Siegfried at 7:00 pm.  
Hank Henderson’s Treasurer Report:
As of 3/31, our balance is $8,005.40.  This reflects four credits totaling $4,474.95 and eight debits totaling $3,941.11.  Hank also included a detailed report of our fundraising reports for this year.  Thank you Hank!
Band Program Update:
Mr. Washburn would like to thank the Band Parent Organization for their donation to the Florida trip which includes covering the cost of the Kennedy Space Center and adding an extra meal.  This means less out-of-pocket expense for each person.
The band will be handling concessions for several upcoming track meets, and parent help may be needed.  Marcy will help on Thurs the 6th, and if any additional volunteers are needed Mr. Washburn will make the request.  Possibly needing volunteers on 4/19 and 5/3 around 6:30.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Will be releasing a Florida rehearsal schedule and a summer rehearsal schedule.  There will also be a trip meeting at some point in May, likely the week before the trip.
There will be an announcement in the fall regarding the upcoming marching show for the 2017-18 school year.  Mr. Washburn will potentially be requesting assistance in getting the copyright clearance for the new show, which could cost anywhere from $800-$1100.
Uniform assistance needed before the Florida trip and June Jamboree.
Trailer (7x14) needs to be added to the Wish List.    
Pending Business:
Trivia Night 2017-We consider this year a success, and feel that it ran rather smoothly.  We like the idea of having a student emcee and will keep that tradition for next year.  We are going to scrap the desert table—too much food!
Kicked around ideas on how to improve the silent auction.  Need clearer (larger) print regarding the minimum bids, and perhaps post rules for those who are not familiar with it.  Will be helpful to have a parent or two assigned to the auction area to answer questions.  We also talked about a bidding auction where you purchase tickets and can drop the ticket(s) off at an item you want to bid on.  Some very good ideas to consider for next year.
New Business:
A Fine Swine is wanting to get involved with our fundraising in perhaps a big way.  He’s thinking about a BBQ cook-off or something along those lines.  That could be something we consider in the summer.
Band Tower-we really want to get the marching tower built for Mr. Washburn.  Budget on this project is $3,500-$4,000.  We need to set a timeline for the project, and finalize dimensions/blue-print.
Will need to seek administrative approval.  In the past, the idea has gotten a general “OK” response.
Will need to further discuss the specifics including material costs, volunteers, etc.
Continuing with Monday Nights at El Indio in New Baden.  So far, we have helped them double their Monday revenue.  We hope to continue and grow interest.  Will need to set a budget for signage.  Will have Mia G create a sign for placement at the 4-way stop, and eventually will order a set of signs or a banner for display during the summer months.
The next BPO meeting will be our last for the school year.  It will be on May 1st at 7pm.  Possibly looking to hold the meeting at El Indio.  Stay tuned for location!  Lots of important things to discuss as we wrap up the year and look forward to the 2017-18 school year!
